
ALLITHWAITE REPORT. 

 

 

A quiet month for Allithwaite with little to report. 

Allithwaite Mini Library 

Unfortunately, the library had to be closed for a short period in the last month. This was 
due to inappropriate use of the facility. The library was opened as soon as practicable, 
an apology note for the interruption was displayed. Still a very popular facility which we 
hope will not be abused. 

Allithwaite Community Orchard and Meadow 

Concerns had been expressed by residents and users with regards to over growing 
brambles on the permitted footpath which runs parallel to Vicarage Lane. The 
contractor was contacted and the remedial action was undertaken within 24 hours. 
Similarly, overhangs were reported on the St Marys footpath they to were dealt with by 
our Lengthsman within 24 hours of being reported. 

Wartbarrow Lane 

The Lane has been closed for drainage repairs, a diversion is in place but unfortunately 
notice of the works only arrived from W&F Council after the work had been started. 

Allithwaite Roads (Church Road) 

The PC expressed concerns with regards to the general state of highways in Allithwaite 
in particular Church Road. Councillor Sim was tasked to contact W&F Council to check 
if the council had any future plans to improve/repair any roads in the village. Coun Sim 
reports that he has failed to speak to any individual and has emailed the department 
again failing. Coun Dean to try for a response through his contacts directly.  

Noisy Dogs 

A number of concerns have been expressed by residents with regards to noisy dogs, 
residents have been pointed to W&F Council who have the powers to take any 
necessary actions if required. 

 


